

## SAPPERTON AND FRAMPTON MANSELL PARISH COUNCIL

### Minutes of the meeting held on 12th December 2017 Frampton Mansell Village Hall at 7.00pm

<b>IN ATTENDANCE</b> Sarah Osborn Smith(SOS)Chair, Charles Houldsworth(CH) Treasurer and Vice-Chair Sara Taylor (ST), Kath Sanderson(KS), Paul Lane(PL), Marcel Puyk(MP)		
<b>1.</b>	<b>APOLOGIES</b> Sheila Dingley	
<b>2.</b>	<b>MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING</b> The minutes of the meeting held on 14th November 2017 were agreed.	
<b>3.</b>	<b>MATTERS ARISING</b> (i)The meeting of the Planning and Licensing Committee has been postponed due to the adverse weather conditions and will now take place on 19th December. SOS will attend and speak in support of Sapperton Village Hall appeal. (ii) The defibrillators have been registered with South west Ambulance Service. SOS is the 'Guardian' in Sapperton and KS/CH in FM. The Sapperton defibrillator will be fitted as soon as possible.	<b>SOS</b>
<b>4.</b>	<b>PUBLIC FORUM</b> None	
<b>5.</b>	<b>PLANNING APPLICATIONS</b> None	
<b>6.</b>	<b>FINANCE</b> The current account balance is £83 The savings account balance is £5669 One Invoice from KP has been paid.	.
<b>7.</b>	<b>A419 AND JUNCTION NEAR THE JOLLY NICE CAFÉ</b> Recent accidents have caused concerns and a number of village residents have again raised the need for further safety measures on this stretch of road. Previous meetings with Highways have led to the repainting of the white lines, but no further action was deemed necessary by the officer. Cllr Hirst will attend the next PC meeting on January 9th and he will be talking to Richard Gray from GCC Highways before then, to discuss ways of reducing the risks. The PC wants a commitment from Highways and an action plan.	<b>CH/KS</b>
<b>8.</b>	<b>FIRST AID TRAINING</b> It was agreed that the PC will follow up the Defibrillator Awareness sessions by organising a short First Aid course for which villagers attending will pay. KS to bring costed options to the next meeting.	<b>KS</b>
<b>9.</b>	<b>PARISH COUNCILLOR REPORTS</b> <b>MP</b> will continue to prompt Gigaclear regarding unfinished work in Sapperton. MP also requested and additional grit bin at the rise/bend between Lower Manor House and The Hattons. <b>ST</b> has contacted BT about the light in the telephone box. CH said they are easy to replace ourselves. There are a number of concerns about a group called Sapperton Next Door. The	<b>MP CH</b>

Signed: .....

Dated: 9th January 2018 at Frampton Mansell Village Hall

MINUTES (29) 14TH DECEMBER 2017

	aim of the group is for members to email each other about issues and concerns in the community. Given issues of privacy etc, SOS suggested extra vigilance in dealing with this group. <b>CH</b> has emailed Gill Portlock at Amey regarding the Give Way sign which is down but after 3 weeks and further requests, he has not yet received a reply.	<b>CH</b>
<b>10.</b>	<b>ANY OTHER BUSINESS</b> None	
<b>11.</b>	<b>NOTICE OF NEXT MEETING</b>  <b>TUESDAY 9TH JANUARY 2018 AT 7PM</b> Sapperton Village Hall	

Signed: .....

Dated: 9th January 2018 at Frampton Mansell Village Hall

MINUTES (29) 14TH DECEMBER 2017